
 
 

Residential Program Update 
COVID-19 Update 
March 16, 2020 

  
Dear Residential Prep Community, 
  
We appreciate the way the Prep community has supported our school during these uncertain 
times. We remain committed to regular communication as the COVID-19 situation evolves to 
provide ongoing information and support to our students and families. 
  
Saint Michael Hall 
  
We have no plans to close Saint Michael Hall. Our residence hall provides 24/7 coverage of 
staff, multiple daily check-in’s, and quick access to medical facilities as needed with our local 
hospital. We expect Saint Michael Hall to remain open. 
 
We have a residency history of a requirement that all boarding students live in Saint Michael 
hall, even while the academic building is closed. We strongly recommend that students who 
remain in the United States stay either in Saint Michael Hall or with immediate family in the 
Minnesota area. We are not under quarantine, and as such expect that any students studying 
on an F-1 visa be under our guidance at the Residence Hall. 
 
Saint Michael Hall is cleaned regularly with an outside company that works in over 60 hospitals. 
They have upgraded their disinfectant to make sure to clean all “touchpoints” in both villages, 
and bathrooms. 
 
Food access will continue through the school’s shift to online learning. The University Refectory 
must remain open to serve our monastic community. Dining Services has implemented many 
changes in recent days, including shifting from buffet style to individual servings. Please utilize 
your meal plans to eat at the university dining facilities. 
 
CentraCare is our local health system. If any of our students need medical care, we will utilize 
their facilities. If you have any questions or concerns, I also highly recommend this virtual 
assessment .  
 
If a student tests positive for COVID-19, our leadership team will activate a quarantine plan that 
will allow for the Residence Hall to remain open. At this time, no boarding students are 
exhibiting any of the signs or symptoms listed by the CDC. 
 

http://email.schoology.com/ls/click?upn=VozbKz56XeTNmRrPWUx1s3PYvzIZ14AKkbTwT1LZFACBovJmfGZdIAvP01y-2FAuYJbH7CZMbocyTGB-2FCdmK-2FtUwHO34Wv920l-2F5NyU5cprUE-3DbNUF_4IwWGndK2YBKUVa76Gpt6Y4qL7NxtC8nBj-2FhgMJNXqRoh1IPMatVyYYTLgPUssfp16fKVFy1jJL-2B-2BlauKQcn990GCDmxRR9BAj5oaFjJckkJy4TPDWkSX7KiaIOttVo3-2FXMyhaMFzMFyjiB3I72vdceyVYIPCfIHz1795oS1lRQb-2BZDCGzfjQvVhxCVvYwIKRwy1tVhpZG4S8-2B3nvGKDUlpyjg10LCherQwsR0aKmi8-2BI-2FxyxfwdrYhOOAld3uTv
http://email.schoology.com/ls/click?upn=ZO-2FufBzqjwSSzsef-2F-2BiBx971CAbgAJUFkcmSqMDyl-2Fbgjd4v8uQ7iqZ2WaAf5FOtTnk2f1rNYzLzXL4-2BLOX0iQ-3D-3DT8JK_4IwWGndK2YBKUVa76Gpt6Y4qL7NxtC8nBj-2FhgMJNXqRoh1IPMatVyYYTLgPUssfpMNd3XwLLavQQ5316OS7i7xrfK5HTkk6EKeP5HjkFhfFBAs3lGUSGDgbv4g-2BHgIRtCSfuJhzzRsiF8wO9FbNrrV1818DncOxlI3cMz4rkIzXEO6exU15526U3vD24BhuMB5DRdG5Ja2dhI2vEXXy9Ncf40M68HfI6FtljaIbnpdRpcE0mFUGRd0CJGKwb6kJ2
http://email.schoology.com/ls/click?upn=ZO-2FufBzqjwSSzsef-2F-2BiBx971CAbgAJUFkcmSqMDyl-2Fbgjd4v8uQ7iqZ2WaAf5FOtTnk2f1rNYzLzXL4-2BLOX0iQ-3D-3DT8JK_4IwWGndK2YBKUVa76Gpt6Y4qL7NxtC8nBj-2FhgMJNXqRoh1IPMatVyYYTLgPUssfpMNd3XwLLavQQ5316OS7i7xrfK5HTkk6EKeP5HjkFhfFBAs3lGUSGDgbv4g-2BHgIRtCSfuJhzzRsiF8wO9FbNrrV1818DncOxlI3cMz4rkIzXEO6exU15526U3vD24BhuMB5DRdG5Ja2dhI2vEXXy9Ncf40M68HfI6FtljaIbnpdRpcE0mFUGRd0CJGKwb6kJ2


Family Departure 
Many families have chosen to bring their students home. This is entirely up to each family, and 
we respect that choice. For our part, we will provide online resources and continue to support 
their academics through e-learning. 
 
Contact Us 
Please do not hesitate to reach out to us with any questions you may have. The best way to 
reach all the residential staff in the coming weeks is via email. Sjpdormstaff@csbsju.edu. We 
have created a page on our website that includes our communication as well as links to other 
resources. 
  
The care for our students and the Prep community is our top priority. To help us make future 
decisions in protecting our students, please notify our office if anyone in your household is 
diagnosed with COVID-19. 
  
We recognize that the student experience and learning opportunity with eLearning differs from 
the way we traditionally instruct. As a Prep community, we are deeply committed to learning 
together, adjusting as needed and continuing the tradition of great teaching and learning at 
Saint John's Prep. 
  
 
Ryan Brandon 
Director of Residential Life 
Saint John’s Prep 
320-363-3335 
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